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From: Ford, John
To: McClenagan, Laura; Giannini, Trip
Cc: Johnson, Cliff
Subject: FW: City of Arcata"s request for a Coastal Development Permit for OAR Roadway Improvement
Date: Wednesday, May 04, 2022 11:41:34 AM
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John H. Ford
Director of Planning and Building
Humboldt County
 

 

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Greta Montagne (via Google Docs)" <greta.montagne@gmail.com>
Date: April 27, 2022 at 3:49:30 PM PDT
To: "Wilson, Mike" <Mike.Wilson@co.humboldt.ca.us>
Cc: "Jacobson, Rebecca" <rjacobson@co.humboldt.ca.us>
Subject: City of Arcata's request for a Coastal Development Permit for OAR Roadway
Improvement
Reply-To: Greta Montagne <greta.montagne@gmail.com>
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Greta Montagne
2506 Jacoby Creek Road
Bayside, CA 95524 April 27, 2022


Humboldt County Planning Commission
3015 H St
Eureka, CA 95501


Subject: Old Arcata Road Rehabilitation and Pedestrian/Roadway Improvement Project
Cc: Humboldt County Planning Department, Humboldt County Supervisor Mike Wilson


Dear Humboldt County Planning Commission,


My name is Greta Montagne and I am the homeowner at 2506 Jacoby Creek Road. I have lived here for
the past 17 years and specifically moved to this neighborhood specifically so my children could walk and
bike to Jacoby Creek School. I now walk my dogs daily in the neighborhood and bicycle often into Arcata
or down Old Arcata Road to Indianola.  I am a huge supporter of safer routes to school and have been
recognized repeatedly by the City of Arcata for my efforts at getting more kids to “Walk and Roll” to
school, and have put on several “Bike Rodeos” at JCS aimed at  improving riding skills and teaching kids
bicycle and road safety awareness in Bayside.


I have seen some things in my time here daily walking and cycling on JCR and OAR,  and serving on the
BOD at the Bayside Grange and Bayside Community Hall, and this neighborhood is in dire need of the
OAR Rehabilitation Project, especially including installation of a roundabout.  Just yesterday I observed
the radar feedback sign at the Arcata City line clocking a vehicle at 45 mph, and people were walking to
the Post Office directly in line of that car. Frequently I witness cars swerving across the fogline to miss
potholes and toward children walking to or from school. The multitude of accident reports alone, speak for
themselves.   Roundabouts are proven throughout the world to reduce traffic speeds and thus reduce
injuries and deaths at intersections. As you well know, there have been several very close calls at this
specific intersection.


Without a doubt, safety improvements are needed immediately to proactively save the very lives of
walkers and cyclists. With thousands of new CalPoly students arriving imminently, this project absolutely
must get off the ground so that alternate modes of transportation can be accommodated safely.


Thank you for your time and efforts at implementing good planning for the future of Humboldt County.
Please approve the City of Arcata’s request for a Coastal Development Permit. This project must not be
delayed any further.


Sincerely,
Greta Montagne
2506 Jacoby Creek Road
Bayside, CA 95524
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